

City of Brockton Massachusetts

Office of the Mayor

John T. Yunits, Jr. - Mayor

August 7, 1997

Congressman Joseph Moakley 166 Main Street Brockton, MA 02401

Dear Congressman Moakley:

On behalf of Mayor John T. Yunits, Jr., I would like to take this opportunity to invite you to a reception for Patricia Johanson on August 21, 1997 at the Fuller Museum of Art from 8:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.

As you are aware, the City of Brockton has most recently been awarded a \$15,000 planning grant from the Massachusetts Cultural Council.

These monies will be used to develop a strategic plan linking the cultural and historical resources of the City of Brockton. Patricia Johanson is an artist who is known for her creative urban renewal planning and has been hired to develop this plan utilizing the natural path created by the Salisbury River.

We would also like to encourage you to attend the final Summer Concert Series performance featuring Boston Baked Blues at D.W. Field Park from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m. The reception will follow immediately as indicated above. Please RSVP to Peri Jacoubs, Director of Cultural Affairs at 580-7109 by August 18.

I thank you once again for all of your support in regards to this exciting opportunity for the City of Champions and look forward to seeing you on the 21st.

Sincerely.

Peri A. Jacoubs

Director of Cultural Affairs